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July 30, 2009 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 

 
      Re: Capacity Release Service  

 
 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 
           

On July 20, 2009, Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. ("Con Edison" or the 
"Company") filed two tariff leaves containing proposed revisions to its Schedule for Gas Service, P.S.C. 
No. 9 – GAS (the “Gas Tariff”).  As explained in that filing, the proposed revisions seek to modify the 
Company’s capacity release service available to Capacity Release Sellers serving firm transportation 
customers as a result of revisions to the federal regulations governing the release of capacity on 
interstate pipelines.  While the tariff revisions are correct in terms of the modifications proposed, the 
Company wishes to correct two inadvertent errors in one of the tariff leaves filed on July 20, 2009.  Tariff 
Leaf 303 has been revised to: (i) change the word “capital” to “capacity” on Line 9 of Section (J)(5) and (ii) 
correct a word/No. transposition on Line 14 in the same Section.  (See attached Leaf 303, Revision 11 
Superseding Revision 10, which is being filed electronically today and is scheduled to become effective 
on November 1, 2009.)  

 
The Company also wishes to clarify a statement made in its July 20th transmittal letter (page 2) 

indicating that the capacity release rate will be set at the Company’s projected WACOC based on rates 
for each interstate pipeline as published in its FERC tariff.  The projected WACOC includes all rates that 
the Company pays for firm pipeline capacity as published in the pipeline’s FERC tariff and/or as 
negotiated with the pipeline. 

 
The legal notice to be published by the Company will reference the above-described corrections 

to Tariff Leaf 303.  Questions regarding this filing may be directed to me at (212) 460-3325. 
 

Very truly yours, 
        

 
        Christine Colletti 
        Director – Rate Engineering 
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